
SAMUEL J. rucoe
P. 0. Box 285

Hicksville, NY 11802

March 8, 2016

Ms Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina

Dear Governor Haley:

Back in 1775, British solders had general writs which allowed them to search

anyone's house at any time. NSA contractor, Edward J. Snowden, revealed

that back door spy programs could be placed on a personal computer either

at the factory or in transit at Fedex Ground or UPS. These programs can

allow a police officer to spy on your email, web use, or individual

applications such as word processors, back up programs, etc. I suspect that

they can be put on your personal computer via a Microsoft Windows update.

Once the program is installed on your computer, it immediately informs

them of your actions.

Enclosed is a copy of my letter of January 11, 2016 to Nassau County

Executive, Edward Mangano. Did a member of the Nassau County police
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department enter my apartment in my absence and install a spy

program on my new computer? Does this software allow certain

neighbors (such as the people who live at 190 West Nicholai Street,

Hicksville) to watch what I am doing on my personal computer and

holler on the street about it? On page 5 of the letter, I inquired about

the use of a spy camera inside my apartment. Did a member of the

Nassau County Police Department install a spy camera inside the

smoke alarm in the hallway of my second floor apartment at the

juncture of the doors to the bathroom, bedroom, and kitchen?

Governor Haley, I want you to support me in my request that the

Nassau County Police Commissioner supply answers to my questions

about who is using the internet to spy on my personal computers and

home telephone. I suspect that immoral police officers are

racketeering behind the scenes and need to be terminated. In

addition, I want to be told how to remove the spyware program from

my new personal computer, myoid personal computer, and my

notebook computer.

Yours truly,

Samuel J. Tuccio
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P. 0. Box 285
Hicksville, NY 11802

SAMUEL J. TueelO

January II, 2016

Mr. Edward P. Mangano
Office of the County Executive
1550 Franklin Avenue
Mineola, New York

Dear Nassau County Executive Mangano:

I want your help in getting information from the police commissioner of the

Nassau County Police Department about the improper use of police power by

out of control police officers.

I live in 2 rooms on the second floor of a small cape type house at

199 West Nicholai Street
Hicksville, New York 11801.

Whenever I leave, I lock the lock in the door knob of each room and a

padlock on a hasp attached to each door. My landlord, Mariola J. Tallman,

lives on the first floor of the house. I never gave her the keys to the locks

on the doors of my room or the combination of a combination lock on one of

the hasps. In addition, I change the keys and padlocks from time to time.



However, recently some one entered my apartment in my absence on

at least 3 occasions.

In order to use myoid desktop computer, I had to insert a small

circular key into a circular key hole on my computer and twist it

clockwise. I kept 2 computer keys in a red tool box nearby which was

locked with a padlock. The key to the padlock was in the top drawer of

my bedroom bureau.

On September 21, 2015 as I walked out the door of my house, Mariola

Tallman said in her first floor living room, "You put in an optical drive."

She was correct. On September 20, 2015, I did install a CD ROMdrive

into the frame of a new desktop computer which completely bare

except for the cooling fans. On October 11, 2015, I discovered that

the tab on the tip of both computer keys was broken off so that I could

not turn my computer on. As I walked out the door of the house,

Mariola Tallman said in her first floor living room, "He must of found

out that we broke the keys."

On Saturday, December 19, 2015, motorists drove by my place of

employment hollering that "they" entered my apartment in my

absence. Who entered my bedroom and for what purpose?
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For months, I noticed that a few people on West Nicholai Street

hollered my personal business on the street. They were able to spy on

my email and Internet use. Police officers knew what I did on my

personal computer and would shout it from a vehicle which had a siren

blaring as they drove near my house. In fact, this was the subject of

my last letter to the Nassau County Legislature on August 14, 2014.

In addition, within 3 hours after I mailed a letter in a 9" X 12"envelope

(or larger envelope) in Manhattan, motorists drove by my home

quoting parts of it. I suspect that some one spied on letters which I

wrote on my word processor. Perhaps they spied on my computer's

"Documents" file or "MY Documents" file. In addition, police officers

or motorists passing near my home or place of employment hollered

from their vehicles details about the custom features which I designed

and built for my new desktop computer. I may have invested between

40 to 100 hours of my time doing research and thinking about the

problem before coming to a detailed solution. I do not want anyone

engaging in knowledge stealing or theft of intellectual property by

entering my apartment in my absence for this purpose.

On the evening of December 20 2015, I changed the SSID and

password for my computer's router. About 30 minutes later, I heard a

female motorist holler as she drove past my apartment, "He changed
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his router's address." Other motorists hollered about this as they

drove past my apartment. One woman hollered, "We'll get the new

password from the big envelope that he keeps it in." [She was

correct. I kept all email passwords, router password, and Internet

passwords in a 9" X 12 " vanilla envelope in my bedroom. It was

hidden beneath a pile of store catalogs in the corner of my bedroom.]

On January 3, 2016, I changed my email password. A few minutes

later, some one hollered on the street outside my home that I had

done this. She said that the police would contact Microsoft to find out

the new password.

I want you to ask the Nassau County Police Commissioner to find out

and report to you the following information. Did a member of the

Nassau County Police Department enter my bedroom on December 19,

2015 or at any other time in the past year in my absence? Did they

obtain the password to myoid computer by connecting a device to the

keyboard input of myoid desktop computer or by any other means?

Did they obtain the password of my SSID, email accounts, and other

Internet accounts from the 9" X 12" envelope in my bedroom which

contained this information? Who did they give the passwords to? Did

they install a software program on myoid desktop computer or my

4



, .

new desktop computer which enabled them to view letters which I

typed on my computer or the contents of the "Documents" file where I

store all my letters? Did they download computer files from my back

up hard drive which is near my desktop computer? Did they talk to

MariolaTallman and ask her to keep tabs on me and report to a police

officer the personal information so obtained? Did they supply Mariola

Tallman with a core remover to enable her to enter my apartment in

my absence? Did they supply MariolaTallman with a sensitive

listening device such as a parabolic microphone so that she can spy on

me? Did they supply MariolaTallman with a spy camera which can

penetrate plaster and wooden walls so that she could see what I was

doing? [This might explain how she knew the password to my

personal computer, the location of the key to my computer, and the

location of the envelope containing passwords.] WasMariolaTallman

ever paid for her services as a police informer? If so, how much was

she paid? Is any member of the NassauCounty PoliceDepartment in

contact with MariolaTallman at present? What is the nature of this

contact?

I want the NassauCounty Legislature to obtain the answers to the

questions above and send a copy of the police commissioner's

response to me by registered mail or certified mail by March 15, 2016.
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If I do not receive a response 'Jy hat time, I will assume that one or

more members of the Nc.ssauCounty Police Department entered my

apartment in my absence for the purpose of tampering with my

personal computer, obtaining passwords so that my personal computer

use could be spied on in an immoral and cowardly manner, and used

Mariola Tallman as a police informant equipped with spy devices.

Mr. Mangano, the policemen of Nassau County do not have an inherent

right to persecute anyone to death the way that they have done to me

for 32 years. I have a right to know who is entering my apartment in

my absence, for what purpose, and to take all necessary steps to

defend myself from abuse and persistent persecution.

Yours truly,

Samuel J. Tuccio
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